HARNHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes of Annual General Meeting Held 24 September 2008
 St George’s Church Hall
1.
Welcome:
Chairman, Frances Howard, welcomed members and visitors
2.
Apologies:
Rev D Scrace, Cllr H McKeown, Mr D Tomkins
3.
Review of the Past Year:  The Chairman reported the Committee had met six times during the year.  It has been noted there is a lack of contact with new residents along the Netherhampton Road and Downton Roads, however Ayleswade Road residents group had a very successful summer picnic.    The Vision for Salisbury has turned into a nightmare for Harnham with proposals for 1650 new homes and a new business park off Netherhampton Road to replace Churchfields Industrial Estate.   Lorries are already using roads unsuitable for heavy traffic but developers have set their sights on Harnham despite the recession.   Residents groups are useful for organising public meetings and passing on information.   The Councillors organised a meeting to discuss the plans, now everyone must make their views known and fight the proposals.   The Chairman thanked Pam Rouquette for organising another successful litter pick, Sue Evans for producing the minutes and press reports and Malcolm Simmons who puts them on the website and all of the committee members for their efforts.
4.
Election of Chairman:   Mr P Shergold  proposed that Frances Howard be re-elected Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Hill and this was carried.
5.
Minutes of 2007 AGM:  The minutes of the meeting held on 25 September 2007 were circulated to the meeting and were agreed.   
6.
Treasurer’s Report:  Copies of the accounts were circulated and David Barter presented them.   These were approved and adopted.   Having paid some outstanding bills for room hire funds have been reduced from £148.45 in 2007 to £106.08.   Various venues for meetings had been tried but St George’s is most economical.
7.
Election of Officers:  Mrs S K Evans retired as Secretary, Mrs Linda Carville was elected and David Barter was re-elected as Treasurer.   It was asked to be recorded the Committee’s grateful thanks for Sue Evans’s hard work and excellent minutes.
8.
Election of Polling District Representatives:
(CS) St George’s:    Malcolm Simmons and Dennis Smith were re-elected.  Mary Poynton was elected.
(CU) Junior School:   Pam Goodman and Dave Tompkins were re-elected.  Mr J P McGarry was elected.
 (CR & CT)  Free Church: William Snow retired, Josa Snow and Richard Hounslow were re-elected. 
Peter Shergold, Sue Evans, Judith McDonald and Pat Rycroft were elected.

10.
Any Other Business:   Mike Bevan said the siting of the new pedestrian crossing by the One Stop Shop was dangerous.   Cllr Dalton reported that WCC had done a survey of the site to see where most people crossed;  it takes time for people and motorists to get used to it but drivers do not always stop.   £15,000 funding from developers’ contributions have paid for it.
Ian Davidson asked whether the controlled lights would be switched off.   Cllr Dalton said there are no funds to remove them at present.

Hills Waste Management
Mr Carter from Hills Waste Management presented a most informative and interesting video on their work and how waste and recycling was dealt with.     Hills Waste Management have the contract for 20 years.  50p Per week of the Council Tax is spent on waste collection.   250,000 tons of waste is thrown away each year in Wiltshire.  This year 30% of waste was recycled, the target for 2010 is 40%.   Fines of £64,000 could be levied by the EU on the South West if the target is not met.  Recyclable materials are collected and sent to Lower Compton near Calne for sorting and removal of contaminated items then sent on for recycling;  this is sometimes abroad as there are insufficient facilities in the UK – there are only three paper mills in UK.  Paper is the heaviest commodity and most cost effective, it is sent weekly to Kent, the ink is dried and used to fuel 17% of the energy required.   Because recyclable materials are sorted at the kerbside they are of high quality.   1000 electrical items, tv and computer monitors are recycled every week, all the useful metals are removed, the glass is smashed and can be used in roadbuilding.    It is cost effective to send items abroad because the UK imports huge quantities of goods from China and India and these countries desperately need the materials for manufacturing so instead of sending the ships back empty they have all the pellets of plastics and scrap metals which they then turn into new goods.   
In answer to questions Mr Carter said Polystyrene and foam chips cannot at present be recycled.   Shredded paper can be put in the paper bins at the recycling centres provided it is contained in sealed packets so that it cannot blow around.   Waxed cartons can be recycled at Churchfields depot.    There is no enforcement on residents who do not recycle but legislation is in place and is used in other areas.   Sheet glass is made from different components from glass bottles.   Clear glass is more valuable than green or brown.    If a demand for recycling certain materials is established then facilities can be developed.   The Government sets recycling targets for supermarkets and monitors them.   Friends of the Earth have calculated the carbon footprint for recycling plastic in the UK and found it is more cost effective on energy to send plastics to China.   The cling film plastic postal packets are valuable for burning as they generate energy.  
Raffle and refreshments. The raffle raised £37 and those attending were given a free shopping bag from Hills Waste Management.
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